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The Honorable Anthony Foxx
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, Southeast
Washington, District of Columbia 20590

RE: Collier County - TIGER VII Grant

Dear Secretary Foxx:

Started fifteen years ago, the Collier Boulevard Conicior Improvements Project is a $200
million reconstruction effort. If funded, Collier County will be able to complete this project
creating a ladder ofoppo(unity, increasing their connectivity to employment, education services
and other opporft.rnities for underserved areas. Project improvements to the roadway and bridge
also include creating new bike lanes, pathways, sidewalks and transit facilities providing safe
bicycle and pedestrian routes completing the network of multimodal facilities in the region.

Again, I encourage your consideration of this worthy cause. If I can be of further
assistance in this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at the address below.
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CC: Ms. Mary O'Bannon, Regional Director, U. S. Senator Bill Nelson

United States Senator Bill Nelson, Landmark Two, 225 East Robinson Strcet, Suite 410, Orlando, Florida 32801
Telephone: (4o7) 872-7L6L . Toll-Free jn F.lori da Only (BBB\ 671_4091 . Fax: (4OZJ a72_7165

http://billnelson.senate.gov

I am pleased to provide this letter in support of Collier County Transportation Planning's
efforts to obtain a federal grant. The goal oftheir proposed project is to complete the 15 mile
project of Collier Boulevard from Green Boulevard to Interstate 75. I respectfully request your
consideration of this organization's application for federal funding.
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June 2, 2015

The Honorable Anthony Foxx
United States Secretary of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE

Washington, DC 20590

Re: TIGER FY20l 5 Grant Application: Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements

Dear Secretary Foxx:

I am pleased to offer this letler of support for the Collier Counly Transportation Planning application for
TIGER FY2l05 funding of its Collier Boulevard Conidor Improvements Project. This project completes
a lS-year, $200 million reconstruction effort to upgrade l5 miles of Collier Boulevard. The project will
includes construction of transportation infrastructure improvements along the Collier Boulevard corridor
from Green Boulevard to Interstate 75.

This critical corridor serves as the border of the urban area and the rural area of economic concem.

During the past decade, the population of Collier County has increased and moved past this urban
boundary into the rural area. This, in addition to the forecasted population growth of Collier County,
necessitates the expansion of Collier Boulevard for capacity and to consider methods to connect the
growing neighborhoods to the established commercial and employment areas. This project supports the

ideals of the TIGER grant by creating a "ladder of opportunity" and increasing connectivity to
employment, education, services and other opportunities for underserved areas.

The project improvements to the roadway and bridge also include creating new bike lanes, palhways,

sidewalks and transit facilities. This project will provide lor safe bicycle and pedestrian routes to
complete the network of multimodal facilities in addition to increasing connectivity between major
commercial, residential, educational and recreational facilities in the region.

This agency, as well as lhe residents and visitors of Collier, will benefit from this project. Thank you for
your atention and we respectfully request your full and fair consideration of Collier Counly's request for
TIGER Planning Grant funds to support the Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements Project.

Sincerely,

urt lawson
M,C

Member of Congress
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SENATOR GARRETT RICHTER 
President Pro Tempore 

23rd District 

THE FLORIDA SENATE 
 

Tallahassee, Florida  32399-1100 
 

 
 
 
COMMITTEES: 
Ethics and Elections, Chair 
Banking and Insurance, Vice Chair 
Appropriations 
Appropriations Subcommittee on Health 
   and Human Services 
Commerce and Tourism 
Regulated Industries 
Rules 
 

 

 
 REPLY TO: 
   3299 E. Tamiami Trail, Suite 203, Naples, Florida  34112-4961  (239) 417-6205 
   404 Senate Office Building, 404 South Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100  (850) 487-5023 
   25 Homestead Road North, Suite 42 B, Lehigh Acres, Florida 33936   (239) 338-2777 
 

Senate’s Website:  www.flsenate.gov 
 
 

 ANDY GARDINER GARRETT RICHTER 
 President of the Senate President Pro Tempore 
 

 

May 22, 2015 

 

The Honorable Anthony Foxx 

United States Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Re: TIGER FY2015 Grant Application: Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements  

 

Dear Secretary Foxx: 

 

I am pleased to offer this letter of support for the Collier County Transportation Planning 

application for TIGER FY2105 funding of its Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements Project.  

This project completes a 15-year, $200 million reconstruction effort to upgrade 15 miles of 

Collier Boulevard. The project will includes construction of transportation infrastructure 

improvements along the Collier Boulevard corridor from Green Boulevard to Interstate 75.   

This critical corridor serves as the border of the urban area and the rural area of economic 

concern.  During the past decade, the population of Collier County has increased and moved past 

this urban boundary into the rural area.  This, in addition to the forecasted population growth of 

Collier County, necessitates the expansion of Collier Boulevard for capacity and to consider 

methods to connect the growing neighborhoods to the established commercial and employment 

areas.  This project supports the ideals of the TIGER grant by creating a “ladder of opportunity” 

and increasing connectivity to employment, education, services and other opportunities for 

underserved areas. 

 

The project improvements to the roadway and bridge also include creating new bike lanes, 

pathways, sidewalks and transit facilities.  This project will provide for safe bicycle and 

pedestrian routes to complete the network of multimodal facilities in addition to increasing 

connectivity between major commercial, residential, educational and recreational facilities in the 

region.  

 

This agency, as well as the residents and visitors of Collier, will benefit from this project.  Thank 

you for your attention and we respectfully request your favorable consideration of Collier 
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County’s request for TIGER Planning Grant funds to support the Collier Boulevard Corridor 

Improvements Project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Garrett Richter  









 
     
P.O. Box 2452     
Oldsmar FL 34677  
Phone: 813-748-1513 
www.floridabicycle.org 
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May 13, 2015 
 
Honorable Anthony Foxx 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: TIGER FY2015 Grant Application – Collier Blvd. Corridor 
Improvements  
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
I am pleased to offer this letter of support for the Collier County 
Transportation Planning application for TIGER FY2105 funding of its 
Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements Project.  This project completes a 15-
year, $200 Million reconstruction effort to upgrade 15 miles of Collier Blvd. 
The project will construct transportation infrastructure improvements along 
the Collier Blvd. corridor from Green Blvd. to Interstate 75.   

This critical corridor serves as the border of the urban area and the rural 
area of economic concern.  Over the past decade, the population of 
Collier County has grown and moved past this urban boundary into the 
rural area.  This, in addition to the forecasted population growth of Collier 
County, necessitates the expansion of Collier Blvd. for capacity and to 
consider methods to connect the growing neighborhoods to the 
established commercial and employment areas.  This project supports the 
ideals of the TIGER grant by creating a Ladder of Opportunity and 
increasing connectivity to employment, education, services and other 
opportunities for underserved areas. 

The project improvements to the roadway and bridge also include creating 
new bike lanes, pathways, sidewalks and transit facilities.  This project will 
provide for safe bicycle and pedestrian routes to complete the network of 
multimodal facilities and connect to major commercial, residential, 
educational and recreational facilities in the region.  

Residents of Collier Boulevard and visitors to the area will benefit from 
this project.  Thank you for your attention and we respectfully request your 
favorable consideration of Collier County’s request for TIGER Planning 
Grant funds to support the Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements Project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Becky Afonso 
Executive Director 
Florida Bicycle Association 



 
 
 
May 12, 2015 
 
Honorable Anthony Foxx 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: TIGER FY2015 Grant Application – Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements  
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
The Urban Land Institute of Southwest Florida is pleased to offer this letter of support for the Collier County 
Transportation Planning application for TIGER FY2105 funding of its Collier Blvd. Corridor 
Improvements Project. This project completes a 15 year, $200 Million reconstruction effort to upgrade 15 
miles of Collier Blvd. The project will construct transportation infrastructure improvements along the 
Collier Blvd. corridor from Green Blvd. to Interstate 75.   

This critical corridor serves as the border of the urban area and the rural area of economic concern.  Over 
the past decade, the population of Collier County has grown and moved past this urban boundary into the 
rural area.  This, in addition to the forecasted population growth of Collier County, necessitates the 
expansion of Collier Blvd. for capacity and to consider methods to connect the growing neighborhoods to 
the established commercial and employment areas.  This project supports the ideals of the TIGER grant by 
creating a Ladder of Opportunity and increasing connectivity to employment, education, services and other 
opportunities for underserved areas.  

The project improvements to the roadway and bridge also include creating new bike lanes, pathways, 
sidewalks and transit facilities.  This project will provide for safe bicycle and pedestrian routes to complete 
the network of multimodal facilities and connect to major commercial, residential, educational and 
recreational facilities in the region.  

This project supports the ideals and mission of ULI SW Florida, to provide leadership in the responsible 
use of land and in creating and sustaining thriving communities. As the preeminent, multidisciplinary real 
estate forum, ULI facilitates an open exchange of ideas, information, and experience among local, national 
and international industry leaders and policy makers dedicated to creating better places. 

Thank you for your attention and we respectfully request your favorable consideration of Collier County’s 
request for TIGER Planning Grant funds to support the Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements Project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tim Byal, Chair, ULI SW FL 
TByal@Miromar.com 
(239) 390-5130 



 
 

P.O. Box 150045, Cape Coral, Florida 33915-0045 • (239) 244-2220 • www.leempo.com 

 
 
 
May 22, 2015 
 
Honorable Anthony Foxx 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: TIGER FY 2015 Grant Application – Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements  
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
I am pleased to offer this letter of support for the Collier County Transportation Planning application 
seeking TIGER FY 2015 funding for the Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements Project. This project 
completes a 15 year, $200 Million reconstruction effort to upgrade fifteen miles of Collier Boulevard. 
The project will construct transportation infrastructure improvements along the Collier Boulevard 
corridor from Interstate 75 to Green Boulevard.    

The forecasted population growth of Collier County, necessitates the expansion of Collier Boulevard to 
meet capacity needs and to connect the growing neighborhoods to the established commercial and 
employment areas. This project supports the ideals of the TIGER grant by providing multi-modal options 
and creating a Ladder of Opportunity by increasing connectivity to employment, education, shopping 
and medical services for underserved areas. 

The improvements to the roadway and bridge within the project limits include creating new bike lanes, 
pathways, sidewalks and transit facilities. This project will provide for safe bicycle and pedestrian 
facilities to complete the gap in the current network of multimodal facilities and connect to major 
commercial, residential, educational and recreational facilities in the region.  

As a regional facility, this agency, as well as the residents and visitors of Collier, will benefit from this 
project. Thank you for your consideration of Collier County’s request for TIGER Planning Grant funds 
to support the Collier Boulevard Corridor Improvements Project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Donald L. Scott 
Executive Director 
dlsTIGER letter collier blvd 

 







 

 

Chairperson:  David Buchheit       Vice-Chair:  Charles Benson          Secretary/Coordinator:  Nancy Frye 
Collier County Transportation Services Division/Traffic Operations Department 

2885 South Horseshoe Drive 
Naples, FL  34104 

Telephone:  (239) 252-8260                     Fax:  (239) 252-5868 



 
 
May 26, 2015 
 
Honorable Anthony Foxx 
United States Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: TIGER FY2015 Grant Application – Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements  
 
Dear Secretary Foxx: 
 
I am pleased to offer this letter of support for the Collier County Transportation Planning application for 
TIGER FY2105 funding of its Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements Project.  This project completes a 15 
year, $200 Million reconstruction effort to upgrade 15 miles of Collier Blvd. The project will construct 
transportation infrastructure improvements along the Collier Blvd. corridor from Green Blvd. to Interstate 
75.   

This critical corridor serves as the border of the urban area and the rural area of economic concern.  Over 
the past decade, the population of Collier County has grown and moved past this urban boundary into the 
rural area.  This, in addition to the forecasted population growth of Collier County, necessitates the 
expansion of Collier Blvd. for capacity and to consider methods to connect the growing neighborhoods to 
the established commercial and employment areas.  This project supports the ideals of the TIGER grant 
by creating a Ladder of Opportunity and increasing connectivity to employment, education, services and 
other opportunities for underserved areas. 

The project improvements to the roadway and bridge also include creating new bike lanes, pathways, 
sidewalks and transit facilities.  This project will provide for safe bicycle and pedestrian routes to 
complete the network of multimodal facilities and connect to major commercial, residential, educational 
and recreational facilities in the region.  

This agency, as well as the residents and visitors of Collier, will benefit from this project.  Thank you for 
your attention and we respectfully request your favorable consideration of Collier County’s request for 
TIGER Planning Grant funds to support the Collier Blvd. Corridor Improvements Project. 

 

Sincerely, 

Beth Brainard 

Beth Brainard 

Executive Director Naples Pathways Coalition 


















